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AROUND THE PARISH 
April 22, 2022 

St. Alban’s seeks to be a welcoming, Christ-centered community, 

committed to sharing Christ’s love, empowering people to grow spiritually, 

deepening our relationship with Christ and living out our faith in the community and the world.

 
While Fr. Greg is away on vacation, we welcome 
guest priests at our Sunday services: 

    April 24 – Rev. Blaine Hammond 

    May 1 --   Canon Rev. Carla Robinson 

SUNDAY – April 24 

10:30am, Sunday Eucharist on Facebook/YouTube 

8:00 & 10:30am, In-person, Indoor Services for those      

          fully vaccinated.  

9:00 am, Adult Bible study, Annex & Zoom – Class is 

        currently studying Acts  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86545992628?pwd=d08vTmZNb

mk1SW1PUXFybmdpMXNYdz09 

Meeting ID: 865 4599 2628           Passcode: SeekFirst 

2:00-5:00pm, Templo Emanuel, Parish Hall 

NOTE: No Facebook account?  Watch the Sunday service       

            on YouTube or later as a video on Facebook  

 

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES  

4/25     7:00pm, Boy Scouts, Parish Hall 

4/27     6:00pm, Evening Prayer, Facebook 

4/28     7:00-9:00pm, Templo Emanuel, Sanctuary 

4/29     1:30-3:00pm, Way of Love, Parish Hall 

            7:00-8:30pm, Templo Emanuel, Annex 

5/2       7:00pm, Boy Scouts, Parish Hall 

5/4       6:00pm, Evening Prayer, Facebook 

5/5       7:00-8:30pm, Special Needs Parent Support, PH 

            7:00-9:00pm, Templo Emanuel Sanctuary 

5/6       7:00-8:30pm, Templo Emanuel, Annex 

 

WHAT’S COMING DOWN  THE ROAD….. 

May    Photographs for new Picture Directory 

6/4      10:30am, ECW Coffee w/guest Judy Fleenor 

6/4      2:00-4:00pm, Drive By Food Drive 

6/4      7:00pm, John Lehrack Farewell Tour 

6/18    St. Alban’s Celebration 

6/19    St. Alban’s Legacy Sunday 
 

 

MEET OUR VISITING PRIESTS 

Rev. Blaine Hammond – April 24 

I was born in Lincoln, NE, and was ordained in 

Colorado in 1988 and 1989.  I have served as a curate, 

an interim rector, a vicar, a rector and a volunteer 

assistant.  I served as a deacon (in charge) at St. 

Irenaeus in Lyons, CO (they closed their doors after I 

left); an interim rector and curate at Christ's Church in 

Castle Rock, CO; a vicar at St. Peter's in Seaview, 

WA; and a rector at St. Andrew's in Ben Lomond, CA, 

from which I retired in July, 2018.  

      I have also served as a volunteer assistant at St. 

John's in Concord, CA, at Christ Church in Alameda, 

CA; at All Saints in Vancouver, WA; at Holy Spirit in 

Battleground, WA; at St. Paul's in Seattle; and at St. 

Luke's in Seattle.  St. Luke's is the only place I have 

served since retirement.   

     My wife, Elizabeth Forbes, and I currently attend 

St. Luke's in Sequim.  We have three children and 

three grandchildren. 

      

Canon Rev. Carla Robinson – May 1 

The Rev. Carla Robinson, a graduate of Concordia 

Seminary.   She was received into the communion in 

2001 and was an active member of St. Mark’s 

Cathedral for several years.  Since her ordination in 

2009, she has served as Curate at Church of the 

Resurrection in Bellevue and as the Vicar of All Saints 

in Seattle’s Rainier Valley.  She has also served at 

Church of the Ascension in Magnolia, St. James in 

Kent, Christ Church in the University District and at 

St. Matthew-San Mateo in Auburn. 

     On April 1, 2022, Rev. Carla Robinson joined the 

diocesan staff as the new Canon for Multicultural 

Ministries & Community Transformation. 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE: 

Around the Parish is taking a week off – there 
will not be an issue published next Friday, April 
29.  We will publish again on Friday, May 6. 
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Dear Family,  

Seven years ago, I 

moved to Washington 

State.  I had no plans, 

other than my return 

to Hawai’i in 2012 

did not work out as I 

had hoped.  I decided 

I would move back to San Francisco at that time, 

and then realized I simply couldn’t afford to live 

there.  It was a fluke that I landed in this area after 

a friend invited me to come.  I had no plan. No 

job.  No prospects of a job.  I simply got up and 

moved.   

     The move turned into an initial big 

blunder.  Finding work as a musician, especially 

work that paid any kind of living wage, turned out 

to be nearly impossible. I fell into debt, overstayed 

my welcome at my friend’s home in Gig Harbor 

and was truly frightened for my future.   

     My best friend (for over 30 years), Darren 

Hochstedler was the music director at Edmond’s 

Lutheran.  I say, “was” as he retired on Easter.  He 

let me know of a job posting for an Episcopal 

Church in Edmonds.  I applied.  I desperately 

needed work and was about to become homeless 

with my pets.  I truly didn’t really want the job, 

but needed a job, any job.  In my mind, I thought 

I’d be at St. Alban’s for a year or two while I got 

everything in else in place. 

     To quote Phil McClelland, “I found a family 

that I didn’t 

know I had.”  I 

have now been 

at St. Alban’s 

for 6 ½ years, 

which is longer 

than I’ve ever stayed in a church position.  In most 

cases, by years.   

     St. Alban’s, to me, has indeed become a 

family.  You have been there to celebrate and 

support me in such ways as coming to my 

performances, donating to my business ventures, 

feeding me, helping during the days that I was a 

recipient at the food bank, and giving me a place 

to live in the Rectory for ten months.  You have 

held me in your arms after both of my dogs passed 

29 days apart in 2019.  You have, at every 

opportunity, told me how much you love me.  You 

have boosted my ego with applause and praise, 

even when I thought I was giving you horrible 

playing and music.  You’ve shown me immense 

respect, trust, faith, love and have given me far 

more credit than I deserve.  I guess that’s what 

family does.  You ARE my family and I love you 

so very much (even when I’m really grumpy). 

     The decision to move has not come easily and 

was triggered by several factors.  As I noted, this 

area has not been easy for me as a professional 

musician.  One would think the exact opposite 

would be true.  The area is filled with music and 

art, but it’s also filled with musicians and 

artists.  There are a disproportionate number of 

young artists here, willing to work for most 

anything to get their careers going.  As a result, 

pay remains painfully low (about what I made in 

San Francisco in the 90s) and jobs are very 

competitive.  I have simply lost the energy and 

drive to compete for low pay.  Please know that 

St. Alban’s is a rare exception to this rule.  You 

have been, as in all other ways, overly generous 

with my compensation.   

     The fact remains, that without money I 

received from government stimulus during the 

pandemic, I would be still in dire straits, 

something that has been rare in my life, but a truth 

for the past seven years.  My other job is with a 

non-profit that is imploding and have proven 

themselves “unsavable” and their own worst 

enemy.  I predict they will soon be gone.  Without 

that job there is no way I could survive here and 

I’m tired of the struggle.  

     I lived in San Francisco from 1995-2012.  I 

visited there in January, for the first time since I 

left in 2012.  St. Alban’s is family.   San Francisco 

is home.  I knew from the moment I stepped off 

the plane that I was back home and delighted in 

every second of my six days there.  There was 

nothing that told me it wasn’t where I belonged.  I 

knew I had to move back.  I also realized that I am 

certain I do not want to spend the rest of my life in 

the PNW.  I have nothing against the PNW, it’s 

just not for me. And oh, the weather! I’m just a 

stone’s throw from turning 60, and I need to make 
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a move now, while I can still do it and reestablish 

myself.   

     With my move, I will be retiring from church 

music.  I have worked in music ministry for 33 

years and it is simply time to be done.  I want my 

Sundays, I want my Saturday nights and I want the 

flexibility to travel.  For a while, I thought that 

asking the Vestry for more vacation would be a  

good solution.  No.  I just need to retire.  As much 

as I love St. Alban’s, I am to the point we all 

reach: retirement.  All my close friends from 

childhood retired 

at 55 and I am 

eager to join 

them.  Of course, I 

can’t retire 

completely yet, 

but I am making 

the move to ensure that the time I have left is used 

doing what I really love and living life to the 

fullest.  

      My intent is to be a full-time musician, making 

the music I want to make.  While I am pursuing 

this, I intend to rely on other strong skills such as 

grant-writing and non-profit management.  I am 

currently working very hard on establishing a 

strong online presence with John Lehrack 

Music.  I am launching a brand-new website 

(johnlehrackmusic.com) and have existing 

professional pages on Facebook, Instagram and 

YouTube with more to come.  I invite you to 

“like” and follow me on any platforms you 

use.  Just look for JohnLehrackMusic.   

     I am keeping busy with this relaunch of my 

career, which aside from the online work, includes 

recording an album of favorite preludes, returning 

to my classical roots and learning Brahms, 

Schumann, Liszt and others again, becoming a 

novelist, continuing my love of the cabaret stage, 

arranging music (the first 

sale of my arrangement of 

Hawai’i Aloha for men’s 

voice recently happened!), 

maybe composing, maybe 

continuing virtual Taizé, 

and lots and lots of videos    

and recordings.                      

     I will be holding a farewell cabaret in the social 

hall (Parish Hall) on June 4.  I hope you 

can come.  I also hope to visit in the Fall for a 

piano recital.  It’s simply too much work to have 

the recital ready before I leave. 

     In truth, I am not especially close to most of 

my blood relatives/family.  There are  

exceptions.  Thank you for being my surrogate 

family.  Thank you for being you.  Parting is 

indeed sorrow, (I’m not sure about the “sweet” 

part.)   I will miss you dearly.   I can never express 

my appreciation to you enough.  Please do stay in 

touch and feel free to connect with me on my 

personal (as well as professional)  social media 

accounts after I am no longer a church employee. I 

love you. 

All my best, 

John 

 
The Farewell (Seattle) Tour 

        Saturday, June 4, 7:00pm, St. Alban’s   
               Episcopal Church 

        Sunday, June 5, 4:00pm, Seattle First Baptist 
               Church (followed by official Going Away 
 Party) 

(Tickets available at johnlehrackmusic.com) 

 

 

THANKS FOR ALL THE SUPER HELP!! 

                      Maisy Hochstetler & Wendre Vaughan 

Thanks to all who volunteered their donations, time, 

eggs, candy, prayers, and love for the Easter Egg Hunt! 

With over 200 children and families on the grounds of 

St. Albans, and 24 volunteers--including 3 families--

we thrived! We proved that day that All Are Welcome 

at St. Albans! We still need at least another 1000 eggs 

for next year!     (See photos on last page.) 

 

PARENT OF SPECIAL NEEDS 

CHILDREN/ADULT CHILDREN 

Wendre and Maisy are starting a Caregiver/Parent of 

Special Needs Children/Adult Children. The first 

meeting is on May 5 at 7:00pm in the fellowship hall 

mailto:StAlbansEdmonds@gmail.com
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(Parish Hall).  Please spread the word as it's open to 

the public. This group will meet on the 1st and 3rd 

Thursdays.  

 

 

 

UKRAINE APRIL 4
TH

 

WEEK BASKET 

 

World Vision is our April 4
th
 

Week Basket recipient to 

support the crisis with 

Ukraine. World Vision’s staff is supporting refugees 

in Romania, where they aim to provide hundreds of 

thousands of people with essential aid, including 

emergency food assistance packages and educational 

and psychological support.  

    Designate your donations “Ukraine”.  Any contri-

butions received through May 1
st
 will immediately be 

sent to World Vision.  For more information go to 

https://worldvision.org 

 

 

 
1

ST
 WEEK FOOD BANK DONATIONS 

Recently we sent $600 each to the Edmonds, 

Mountlake Terrace and Lynnwood Foodbanks from the 

donations that we have received through the first week 

in April from the 1
st
 week basket donations.  

      In addition to these donations, in mid-March we 

also sent $676 to the Edmonds Foodbank from the 

amount collected in connection with the March Drive-

by Food Drive.  The people served by these foodbanks 

benefit from our support.  Thank you! 

 

 

 
SMALL GROUP OPPORTUNITY 

On Friday, April 29
th
 at 1:30pm, we will be starting the 

ChurchNext course With Gladness: 5 Weeks of Holy 

Practices for Disciples based on the book With 

Gladness: Answering God’s Call in Our Everyday 

Lives by Christopher Martin.  The ChurchNext course 

consists of some video presentations along with 

questions for discussion, a Participants’ Guide and 

Leaders’ Guide. 

     We will meet for five sessions at 1:30pm every two 

weeks, but the days of the week will vary:  Friday 

April 29; Monday May 9; Wednesday May 25; 

Thursday June 9; Thursday June 23.  

      If you are interested in participating, please contact 

Pat Chandler by email (patchandler5694@comcast.net) 

or phone (425-248-9417) or Maryellen Young 

(maryelleny@comcast.net) or 425-776-2461  to 

register for this group study.  Feel free to call with 

questions as well. 

 

 

 

A Prayer for After Easter 
Erin M Cline, Baylor University 

O God of the Last Supper 
God of the Cross 
And God of the Empty Tomb 
We come before you now and we pause. 

We inhale the scent of snow-white Easter lilies. 
We see the rain as it falls in veils and sheets 
      of Easter showers. 
And we listen. 

Holy Week has passed. 
But how we long to live by the marvelous story we 
     have heard. 

Let us remain ever beside you at the table of the 
    Last Supper. 
Show us who is hungry. 
And give us the courage to offer them bread from 
    your table. 
Show us who is thirsty. 
And give us the strength to lift up the cup of 
     your love. 

Most of all, show us how to linger at the table,  
     serving others— 
Do ALL that we do 
in remembrance of You. 
And the way You were when You walked this earth. 

We lift these simple, limited words 
Up to you, O God. 
                                                       Amen 

mailto:StAlbansEdmonds@gmail.com
https://worldvision.org/
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EARTH DAY, APRIL 22 

Psalm 24 starts out, "The earth is the Lord's, and 

everything in it..."   

     If we really believe  this, it is an act of our love for 

God to take care of the earth, and everything in it. 

     We hear a lot of talk about climate change and the 

devastating effects carbon pollution is having on the 

planet. From devastating storms to food insecurity 

caused by altered weather patterns, there's no 

questioning that carbon pollution is leaving its toll on 

the planet. 

      Here is a cafeteria list of activities from which to 

choose to Celebrate Earth Day: 

¶ Wear Green 

¶ Use Recycled Grocery Bags 

¶ Recycle 

¶ Plant a Tree 

¶ Use The Local Farmers’ Market 

¶ Compost 

¶ Use Ceramic or Glass Instead of Plastic 

¶ Carry Water In Reusable Containers Instead of 

Plastic 

¶ Switch to LED lighting 

Remember: Every day is Earth Day. Anything to help 

our environment is a perfect thing to do on Earth Day 

and every day. Don't restrict yourself to just one day a 

year; learn about how you can make a difference to 

environmental protection all the time. And put it into 

practice - every day! 

We pray, this day —  

Hold us accountable, 

Guide us in your ways — 

To protect, to serve, to hold precious 

This glorious Earth in all its abundance. 

Give us wisdom, that we may be faithful to your will. 

Give us restraint in our use of resources; 

That this Earth on which we live, 

This earth, that you made and sustain,  

Will pass to our children, generation upon generation. 

We pray in your Holy Name. AMEN. 

 

The best time to plant a tree was 20 yeas ago.  The 
second best time is now. 
                                                   Chinese Proverb 

 
 

   

 

CHURCH FLOWER  DONATIONS                                    
                                     Sharon Joy, Altar Guild Chair 

We are once again able to sign up and donate flowers 

for church services.  Sunday, May 1, is the first date 

available.  At this time, no special flower requests can 

be made due to the current supply limitations. 

     When you sign on the Parish Hall calendar, you 

indicate your desire to make a dedication, your 

willingness to pay for the flowers and to let others 

know that a particular Sunday has been reserved. 

     Sign-up forms are available for you to fill out 

and indicate your preferences.  Completed forms 

may be put in the collection plate or left in the 

church office.  They MUST be received at least two 

weeks prior to the Sunday you have chosen. 

     Donations can also be made with no dedication 

needed.  Your generosity makes it possible for us to 

have flowers when no one has signed up.   

 

 

 

REWARDS WITH AMAZON SMILE 

Did you know you can shop on Amazon, and they 

will give a portion to St. Alban’s?  We just received 

$18.33 for our latest quarterly rewards payment.  If you 

shop Amazon, consider participating in the AMAZON 

SMILE Program.  It’s easy to do: 

Á  Log onto https://smile.amazon.com (NOT the 

www.Amazon.com site) using your regular 

Amazon User Name and Password. 

Á  You will be prompted to select a charitable 

organization. 

 

 

mailto:StAlbansEdmonds@gmail.com
https://smile.amazon.com/
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Á Type in: St. Alban’s Edmonds as “Your current 

charity.”  (Make sure it is the one located in 

Edmonds, WA!!) 

Then, start shopping!  Make sure you go to 

Smile.Amazon when you want to place an order.  As 

you shop, 0.5 % of each eligible purchase will be 

donated to St. Alban’s.  Let your Amazon purchase 

work to support our ministries. 

 

WEST EDMONDS CO-OP PRESCHOOL 

COMMUNITY YARD SALE 

We are invited to join West Edmonds Co-op for their 

first-ever Community Yard Sale on Friday, May 13, 

2:00-4:00pm, and on Saturday, May 14, 9:00-3:00pm, 

in St. Alban’s parking lot….rain or shine!   

     Their goal is to earn $1,000 which will go directly 

to the preschool for new outdoor toys, field trips, 

enrichments and curriculum. 

     They are looking for donations of clothing, 

household items, kitchenware, tools, books, toys, etc.  

It is requested that items be in good, working order, 

and small enough to be carried to a person’s car.  (No 

furniture, please.)  Items may be dropped off outside 

the preschool door between May 1 and 10 (morning 

preferred). 

      And, come shop!! 

      Have any questions?  Contact Christy at 

wecpscretary@gmaikl.com or 253-298-5280.   

 

 

 

                                           From Dave Wilson 

Another Blonde Joke --    

A man hires a blonde to paint stripes down a road, but 

she has to keep the contract and do at least four miles a 

day. 

The first day the blonde does eight miles.  The boss is 

extremely impressed. 

The second day the blonde does four miles.  The boss 

was a little impressed, but not as much as before. 

On the third, day she does two miles.  The boss thinks 

she is just having a bad day, so he lets her keep her job. 

On the fourth day, she only does one mile.  The boss 

asks, “You were doing so well before.  Why aren’t you 

going well now?” 

The blonde responds,  “I can’t get far because each day 

I’m getting farther from the bucket.” 

FROM THE READER BOARD 

    Lee Forsberg 

 

 
 

 

 

 

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTIONS 

 

APRIL 24 – EASTER 2 

How often are we like Thomas the Doubter?  What 

does it take for us to say, “My Lord and my God”?   

Part of the steward’s life is consciously taking time to 

read the stories in scripture, to be part of a faith 

community, and through prayer, to create a one-on-one 

relationship with our Saviour.  Hopefully, then, we will 

be thankful to call ourselves part of the faithful who 

have not seen and yet believe.  

 

MAY 1 – EASTER 3 

Psalm 30 ends, “Therefore my heart sings to you 

without ceasing; O Lord, my God, I will give you 

thanks forever.”  And faithful stewards know that 

giving thanks forever means more than singing.  How 

are you doing with the Holy Habits – prayer, study, 

worship in community, and generous giving.  

Cultivating them may make your songs more joyful 

indeed.    

 

SCRIPTURE READINGS 

 

APRIL 24 – EASTER 2 

Acts 5:27-32 

Psalm 118:14-29 or Psalm 150 

Revelation 1:4-8 

John 20:19-31 
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Collect for Easter 2 
Almighty and Everlasting God ,who in the Paschal 

mystery established the new covenant of 

reconciliation:  Grant that all who have been reborn 

into the fellowship of Christ’s Body may show forth in 

their lives what they profess by their faith through 

Jesus Christ our Lord, who lives and reigns with you 

and the Holy Spirit, one God, for ever and ever.  Amen 

 

MAY 1 – EASTER 3 

Acts 9:1-6, (7-20) 

Psalm 30 

Revelation 5:11-14 

John 21:1-19 

 

CHURCH PLEDGES & DONATIONS 

Please continue donations and pledges by: 

   *Mail check – 21405 82
nd

 Pl W, Edmonds, WA  98926 

   *Drop off through slot in Fr. Greg’s door. 

   *Bank Bill Pay – have bank send check to St. Alban’s 

   *Online, go to www.StAlbansEdmonds.org and click on 

        “Donate Now.” 

 

WEEKLY SUNDAY BASKET OFFERINGS 
1st week—Food Bank 

2nd week—Discretionary Fund 

3rd week—Clothes for Kids 

4th week—Ukraine Refugee Offering – World Vision 

5
th

 Week—One Thousand Days of Light (ERD) 

 

ST. ALBAN’S CURRENT OFFICE HOURS 

 Monday            10:30 - 12:30pm; 2:00 – 4:00 pm 

 Wednesday         2:00 -   4:00pm 

                Friday               10:30 - 12:30pm; 2:00 – 4:00 pm 

To maintain social distancing and minimize any possible 

exposures to Covid-19, please observe the following:  
¶ Please contact the Office, (425) 778-0371 or  

      stalbansedmonds@gmail.com to make appointment.   

¶ Wear a mask.   

     In case of something urgent or an emergency, please call Greg 

Peters on his cellphone at (206) 778-1506. 

 

 

GREG’S OFFICE HOURS 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 8:30am – 2:30 pm, Home 

Wednesday Church Office – 10:00am – 2:00 pm 

(Available by appointment) 
Via email:  gwpeters.stalbansedmonds@gmal.com 

Cell:  206-778-1506 

SUNDAYS--after church coffee hour until 2:00pm 

(Available by appointment) 

 

PRAYER MINISTRIES  
Contact Sheilah Reidburn kiwicat1@gmail.com or  

   425-745-1390 

Prayers of the People: 
   Prayers of the People that are used during the Sunday     

   worship.  

Prayer Chain: 
   About a dozen people pray regularly for members of the    

   congregation or other friends and relatives as requested.  

Prayer Shawls: 
   Prayer shawls are available for those in need of comfort   

   during challenging times.    

 

          

   
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

                     
        

 

Photos in this issue by Shirley Clark, 

Dan Mullene and Jeannie Wells 
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